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Greetings from the 

President: 
 
Happy New Year fellow Rockets! I 
hope everyone had a wonderful 
holiday and enjoyed time with family 
and friends. 
 
First, I would like to thank Dan 
Evens for his contributions as 
President in 2013. I am happy to 
have been asked to complete Danôs 
term and I look forward to helping 
the club grow in 2014. 
 
2013 has been a great year for 
many, one of challenge and sacrifice 
for others, but in the end, our love of 
Oldsmobiles brings us together; the 
joy we get from relationships within 
our club keeps our membership 
strong. We are more than typical 
club and club members; we are 
friends that share a common 
passion for Oldsmobiles. These are 
some of the best things I enjoy 
about this club and I hope you do as 
well. 
 
2013 Year Club Highlights: 
× MCR members enjoyed the 

Meurer private collection in 
January. 

× MCR members enjoyed a 
club bowling event in 
February. 

× MCR members enjoyed the 
Stahls Classic car collection 
in April. 

× The MCR Annual Spring 
Dust Off was a hit in May. 

× MCR had a great turn out at 
the annual Olds 
Homecoming in June. 

× MCR had a great turnout at 
the 2013 Oldsmobile 
Nationals in Springfield IL in 

July. All those who had their 
cars judged received a 1

st
 

Place, Special Awards and 
we had Best of class 
representatives among us. 
Letôs see if the 2014 
National event can be even 
more heavily attended. 

× MCR had a great turnout at 
the Woodward Dream 
Cruise in August. The club 
donated $500 to the 
Woodward Dream Cruise 
Authority in Charter One 
Banks name.  

× MCR had a great turn out at 

the Great Pumpkin classic 

car show in October. All 

proceeds were given to the 

Salvation Army. Many MCR 

members took home 

trophies. 

× MCR had a great turn out at 
the Annual Meeting and 
Christmas Party in 
December. 

× Jill Woodward won the 2013 
MCR Spirit Award ï 
Congratulations to Jill. 

 
We are now in the planning stages 
of 2014 events and meetings, so 
watch this newsletter and club 
communications for more details. 
And as always, suggestions and 
ideas are appreciated. Please keep 
your newsletter articles coming as 
well. 
 
I hope to see you at club meetings 
and events this year. 
 
Happy Oldsmobiling, 

Dave Tucker 
 

  

 

Motor City Rockets 
The Rocket Fuel Newsletter 
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Welcome to the first issue of the 2014 Rocketfuel. Trust you all had a wonderful holiday and are 
looking forward to a year of fun-filled car activities.  

As most of you may know, weôve had a change at the top. Dave Tucker is now our new president. 
As editor, Iôd like to be the first to welcome Dave to the ranks.  Dave stepped up to fulfill the 
remainder of Dan Evansô term. Dan, because of a heavy work schedule, didnôt think he could give 
the club the time and attention it needed. I personally want to thank Dan for putting the club first 
and for his year of service to us.  

As I see it, 2014 looks to be a busy time for our club. In addition to our regular events, note that 
this yearôs OCA Nationals will be just down the Consider being a part of it. Itôs really a great time. 
road from us in Cincinnati, OH. You should have received your JWO by now and it has all the 
details listed inside the back cover. 

Hope you enjoy this issue. You have your fellow members to thank for the content. Though I donôt 
mean to sound like a broken record, I again plead to you for any contributions. 

Next issue: Mar. 1. Deadline for any contributions: Feb. 25.  

                                                                                              Sue Apking  

 
 

Birthdays 
January     February  

14 Ken Kress     7 Ron Wittenbach  

18 Glenn Reiss   12 Al Ferry  

19 Deb Wheeler   14 Dorothy  Maseles 

22 Steve Apking    19 Alan A gauas 

28 Jerry Garfi eld    21 Jacqueline Wheeler  

30 Alan Wilco x    22 Cliff Carson  

28 Terry Garfield  
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The 2014 North American International  Auto  Show  

Cobo Center 

January 18 -26 (public show)  

http://www.naias.com/the -2014-show/public -show.aspx 

 

 

Donõt forget about our February  bowling event.  

Details forthcoming.  

 

 

2014 AutoRama  coming in March  

 

 

Dear Rockets - 

  

I am hoping to put together another MCR calendar for 2015 but this time I would like to highlight 
the cars not the members.  (Sorry guys!)  If you have a particular place your car looks good next 
to, either take a photo and get it to me or call me and I will come out and take the photo.   

What I am looking for is a background to represent the month and then cars in front of that 
background.  This means, if you are willing to pull your car out of storage onto a dry driveway with 
snow in the background, that would be great for perhaps the month of January.   

  

So, put your thinking caps on.  I would love to get as many cars as possible.  I would, also, love to 
get photos of the cars that members race - HINT!  HINT!  Either invite me out so I can get some 
photos or get some yourself, PLEASE!  Any event where our cars are out and about AND I am 
there be prepared for some photo ops from me.  Know that I will be out of the country in Jan., 
June, and Nov. for about a week each month if you try to reach me and I am not around. 

  

Thank you in advance. 

Jill Woodward 

mar22pjrc@aol.com 

http://www.naias.com/the-2014-show/public-show.aspx
mailto:mar22pjrc@aol.com
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ñBe sure to check the MCR Website  calendar for additional details.ò 

An asterisk *  denotes a ñclubò activity. 
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Proof Positive 
Judy Badgley of the R.E.Olds chapter recently came across this article about our chapter (1st paragraph below) 

and thought it would be of interest to us. Thanks, Judy, for sharing with your fellow chapter.  
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Star in the Making  

 

When visiting the 2014 North American International Auto 
Show, be sure to check out the showôs program book. Lindsey 
Simon, Cindy Klemmôs niece was selected as the winner of 
the NAIAS high school poster contest. This contest is open to 
10th -12th graders in Michigan.  

Lindsey, a senior at Romeo High was one of 989 entrants 
from among 73 Michigan high schools. As top winner, she 
received the Chairmanôs award along with a cash prize of 
$1000.00. Her poster will be used in the program and other 
promotions.  

Lindsey should be familiar to those of us who attended the 
Christmas party. She was there helping Cindy with serving 
and clean-up.  

Itôs clear that creativity runs in the family. Check out the link 
below to read more about this talented young lady.  

 

http://www.sourcenewspapers.com/articles/2013/12/24/news/doc52b9c059d6b75893366670.txt 

 

 

From Rock Auto Repair Blunders..... submitted by Phil Woodward 
  
In 1972, I purchased a 1966 Triumph Spitfire.  The sales price was heavily discounted simply 
because it needed a clutch.  Since I had become proficient at parking lot burnouts - and 
replacing clutches - in my 1961 Chevrolet BelAir, I figured that I had made a super shrewd deal 
with the Spitfire.  After purchasing a clutch disc, pressure plate, and throwout bearing, off to the 
garage I went.  I put the Spitfire up on jack stands and slid underneath to remove the 
driveshaft, transmission, and bell housing.  Hmmm?  It seemed like there were a bunch of frame 
members in the way.  I unbolted every bolt I could find and removed everything I could, but there 
was no way that I could get to all the transmission and driveshaft bolts, much less find enough 
room to wriggle the transmission and bell housing out.  
Now what?  
Off I went to purchase a shop manual.  Boy, was I surprised when I read the section on clutch 
replacement that began with, "remove the driver and passenger seat cushions, remove the 
carpet, and remove the transmission tunnel."  Holy smokes!  The transmission is removed 
from INSIDE the car.  My gearhead buddies all had a good laugh, and from that day forward, I 
became a firm believer in the value of a shop manual. 
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g{¦xx f¨¦|~x§M \Ĉ¡ Out of a Gift 
So it was Saturday, December 7, the day of the MCR Christmas party and I was very much looking 
ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Řŀȅ ǿŀǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ōǳǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǿŀǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ swiftly. Looking 
at the clock, I suddenly realized that Steve and I were running late and as a result we were one of the 
last arrivals. That should have been my first clue as how the evening was going to play out. 

As usual when we entered, we found the lake house beautifully decorated; no surprise there as Cindy 
always does a superb of decorating and making everything festive. We took a seat quickly because 
Dave was about to start the meeting. (see meeting minutes below) After the meeting ended, we had 
a wonderful dinner followed by those delicious desserts. 

We then held our white elephant exchange where the real fun was to begin or so I thought. One by 
one our numbers were called and members stepped up to select a gift. Now my turn came and I 
examined the ǊŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƎƛŦǘǎ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ŀ άƎƻƻŘ ƻƴŜέΦ !ǎ L ǊƛǇǇŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀŎƪŀƎƛƴƎ on the 
gift I chose, I quickly found my wish came true. I had in my hands a black t shirt with Oldsmobile in red 

sequins across the chest ŀƴŘ ŀ ŎǊȅǎǘŀƭ άL ƭƻǾŜ Ƴȅ Oldsmobileò pin. Perfect! I was a happy camper so I 

returned to my seat to watch the parade of others select their gifts. As the gift exchange is set up, 
others can steal your gift if they choose instead of picking from the remaining pile. Well iǘ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ƭƻƴƎ 
before my beautiful, coveted, perfect gift was stolen. Strike one. Not to worry, I had another chance 
to select the perfect gift and I did. I opened another winner, a burgundy colored throw with 
Oldsmobile embroidered on it. Hurray!  

Things were really going my way and I went back to my seat hoping to keep this gift but who was I 
kidding? Strike two. Again my beautiful, coveted, perfect gift was stolen, so back to the gift pile I 
went. Being the eternal optimist that I am, I was not deterred. I chose another gift and it was again a 
good one, a Woodward Avenue sign, perfect for hanging in a garage. So I now have in my hands 
another beautiful, coveted perfect gift. I ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ŜǾŜƴ return to my seat because I knew whoever was 
the next selector was ready to take my gift right out of my hands and I was right. Strike three. Enough 
already, I give. So here I am, out of a gift and having to choose another. I did and this time I got an oil 
ŦƛƭǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀ WŜƎΩǎ ƘŀǘΦ ²ƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŜŀƭŜǊǎ ƴƻǿΚ L ǿŀƛǘŜŘ ōǳǘ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ŎŀƳŜ ŦƻǊǘƘΦ L ǎǳǊŜ had fun 
though choosing all those beautiful, coveted, perfect gifts for others. Perhaps I should become a 
personal shopper.  

That gift exchange produced an array of things. There were Oldsmobile prints, storage bins for tools, 
clocks, model cars, tote bags and other really 
nice things including my gifts that I lost. The 
most unusual gift was one brought by the 
Hoovers. Last year, Sharon received some oil 
filters and she vowed to bring them back but in 
a different way. Well Jake got busy and crafted 
a one of a kind work-of-art. It was the most 
original gift there. 

The gift exchange came to a close and most of 
us headed back to the dessert table for another 



Jan_Feb 2014 Motor City Rockets Page 8 

sampling. The night was winding down and members started leaving while we wished each other a 
Merry Christmas. Another highlight of the evening was the awarding of the spirit award. This yearΩs 
recipient was Jill Woodward. Congratulations Jill, it was well deserved. 

Now before anyone thinks that after reading this tale that I hold any ill feelings about losing my 3 
beautiful, coveted, perfect gifts, I donΩt. But remember you three gift stealers, I know where each of 
you live and I will see you next year. Happy New Year everyone!!!                              

                                                                                                                  Sue Apking  

  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


